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BINGHAM COUNTY UTILITY COORDINATING COUNCIL

                      MEETING MINUTES

                        April 11, 2019
President:

Phillip Colborn
Vice President:
Dusty Whited
Sec/Treasurer:

Rebecca Fangsrud
ATTENDEES:

	Phillip Colborn
	Intermountain Gas
	220-6587
	phillip.colborn@intgas.com

	Troy Lenhart
	Bingham County
	782-3863
	tlenhart@co.bingham.id.us

	Rebecca Fangsrud
	Bingham County
	782-3173
	rfangsrud@co.bingham.id.us

	Luke Jolley
	Harper-Leavitt Engineering
	785-2977
	lukej@hleinc.com

	David Romrell
	Bingham County
	782-3172
	dromrell@co.bingham.id.us

	Heinz Schreier
	Cable One
	589-2401
	heinz.schreier@cableone.biz

	Jake Shuler
	Direct Communications
	241-8132
	jacobs@directcom.com

	Jessica Lewis
	Bingham County
	782-3013
	jllewis@co.bingham.id.us

	Chad Muntean
	Intermountain Gas
	982-0373
	chad.muntean@intgas.com

	Dusty Whited
	Bingham County
	782-3864
	dwhited@co.bingham.id.us


· Phillip Colborn, called the meeting to order.
· The minutes from the January 10, 2019 meeting were approved as written.
Introductions:

Everyone present announced their name and which organization they represented.
Old Business:

· City of Blackfoot – No attendees.
· Intermountain Gas – Phillip reported most of Intermountain Gas’ projects are in the city limits.  Intermountain gas will be doing some mains for the City of Blackfoot.  There is one project involving a section on Frontage Road and work on Riverton Road.  They will be tying in a back feed.  There is a HPSS program to replace all of the high pressure sets moving forward on 100 North and continuing on Wicks Rd.  It will be roughly 14,000 feet of new main to turn all those into low pressure and get those out of the edge of the right of way.  
Phillip stated he received and submitted the Groveland Rd/Manwaring Lane plans.  Phillip needs to know what kind of timeline he is dealing with on the project.  Phillip will be doing the plans for this project until his replacement Chad Muntean is trained.  Dusty relayed the project has been bid out and came in underneath the engineer’s estimate.  The project will likely begin in the early fall around October.  The road construction will begin and it should be ready to start the bridge part of it after November 1st.  Paving will be done in the spring.  Phillip said there will need to be some coordination when the bridge is going in so the gas line crossing can be done without the construction company having to work around them.  Dusty informed the bridge will be precast and Staker Parsons had the low bid.  A consultant has not been chosen.  When a consultant is on board Dusty will let Phillip know who it is, so he can coordinate work through them.  The gas company wants to get rid of the regulator station on Groveland Road that is in the right of way.
Phillip will continue serving in the capacity of president of the BCUCC for now.  He expressed appreciation for the utilities that support the BCUCC meetings and would like to encourage participation from all of the local utilities.

· Idaho Power –
 No attendees.
· Cable One – No major projects are planned in Bingham County, just work for subdivisions. 
Idaho Power is having Cable One do a bunch of span adjustments in the city and the county on their poles, because they don’t like the clearance.
Financial Report:
Current Business Checking Balance as of 3/31/19 – $455.23.  Annual membership dues to the State UCC have been paid.
To date, dues have been collected from the following for 2019:

· Atomic City
· Bingham County
· City of Blackfoot

· Dig Line Inc
· Idaho Transportation Department 

· Intermountain Gas

If you have not paid the membership dues for 2019, please remit $25.00 at your earliest convenience.  An invoice is included as one of the attachments to this email if needed.
Subdivision Review:  David Romrell presented a new subdivision list to the coalition, which I have attached along with these minutes. 
New Business:
· Future BCUCC Meetings – There was discussion about the frequency of future meetings.  It was decided to hold the BCUCC meetings once a month through the summer.  Refreshments for the meetings were discussed and decided against.
· ITD Projects – No attendees.
· County Right of Way Use Permit – Bingham County Public Works has a new ordinance and permit to use the county’s road right of way.  If you are planning work in the county’s road right of way you need to apply for a permit and pay the appropriate fees.  There is now a $100 per use permit application fee in addition to the deposit that is required.  Installation of an authorized standard T-Top with 12 inches of new asphalt on both sides is required if the oil is being cut.  Local Residential roads can have 2 1/2 inches of plant mix, but everything else requires 3 inches of plant mix.

· County Projects – A new sewer line stretching about 7 miles is being run in the state’s right of way along highway 39.  It runs from the Snake River High School down to Trego Road.  Phillip said the gas company doesn’t have much that project will affect except crossings.  Heinz informed that Cable One’s lines are mostly aerial in that area.  Rocky Mountain Engineering & Surveying (RMES) is the engineer for the sewer line project and Edstrom Construction is the contractor. 
· Direct Communications – They are doing some work on a main trunk on the west side of Hwy 91 from Firth to Blackfoot, then going west on Airport Road over to the fairgrounds.
The next Bingham County UCC meeting will be held at 10:00 a.m. on May 9, 2019, at the Bingham County Road and Bridge Offices.
Meeting adjourned
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